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49 Union Street ● Medford ● NJ 08055 ● 609/654-2608
     www.medfordtownship.com                  MAIN FAX 609/953-4087

CLERK/FINANCE FAX 609/714-1790

CONSTRUCTION FAX 609/953-7720

PUBLIC WORKS FAX 609/654-7646


NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
& ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
Meeting Minutes – September 7, 2022

Town Hall, 49 Union Street, Medford, NJ 

Meeting called to order at 7:03 pm

NSAC Members Present:  Kathy Burger, Interim Chair, Kathy Cullen, Avril Dickerson, Brian Seltzer, Colleen Stover, Michelle Voorhees and Tom Wright  Absent:  None
EDC Members Present:  Vittorio Anepete, Sarah Cooper, Abbie Galie, Mike Pagnotta, Brian Seltzer, Beth Portocalis, Ex Officio; Absent: None 
Council Liaison & Other Guests in Attendance:  Mayor Chuck Watson 
Approval of Minutes:  
August 3, 2022—M. Voorhees made a motion to approve; T. Wright seconded.  Voice vote approved unanimously.  
Old Business:  
A.)
Welcome Kit:  Ms. Cullen reported on the edits and updates to the Welcome Kit.  She has incorporated all updates received from Board members & Council, including the use of “friendly URL’s on the website to link to.  (I.e. medfordtownship.com/events)   All were in agreement the final version can be posted to the Township website under the Welcome Kit icon on the homepage.  Ms. Portocalis will post this.   The Welcome Kit will be distributed to local realtors and Homeowners Associations to start. Mrs. Burger & Ms. Portocalis will work together to update the HOA list.  
B.)
Commercial District Updates:   

Crossroads: One commercial space is available in the 206-208 Mt. Holly Road Strip center 

Route 70:  Omega Dental (near Chairville) and Ararat Carpet (near Chester) are still for sale.  The Planning Board is scheduled to hear an application on Sept. 28th from Auto Zone for a new building between Monro Muffler & the Celito Lindo strip center.  Sharps Run Plaza approved for a pad site, but no recent interest.  The Medford Center also has both office & retail space available.  Sam’s Auto at 108 Route 70 has applied to the Zoning Board to expand into recently vacated garage space—tentatively on the October Zoning Board agenda.  There is still office space available for rent at this location.   No word from Zallie’s for any new proposed use of former Indian Chief location. 
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        Medford Village:  the Fabulous Fig is leaving the café space within Life in Balance location on S. Main—their commercial kitchen area is available to rent.  Sunflower Bakery will be closing—only to consolidate at their other location. (The Mayor will reach out to the building owner to discuss possible new tenants) The former Penn Jersey Propane office at 6 N. Main is being advertised for rent. The coffee shop/café located behind La Fascia Bella is doing very well—still being discovered since there is no Main Street frontage.  Hewitt’s Auto Body is still for sale—there has been interest; being in the redevelopment/rehabilitation area interested parties should meet with Mrs. Burger & the Council.  Julie Meyer is interested in a Village location.  
              Shops on Stokes:  Ms. Voorhees surveyed the area and there are nine available spaces in seven locations; including the auto repair/gas stations at 413 Stokes and 640 Stokes.  338 Stokes (former Nugent Apothecary @ Himmelein) has sold signs but no word on who purchased and the proposed use; it was recently approved by the Planning Board for office space.  
              Taunton & Tuckerton:  AnyTime Fitness is in the process of interior & exterior renovations in Village of Taunton Forge Shopping Center in the former Rite Aid space.  Ms. Cooper will have a more detailed report for next month. 

C.)
Medford Messenger Project Phased Approach: Decision made to hold off any further work on this project until the new website is rolled out.  The notice letters are ready to go, along with the distribution lists.  In the interim, Mr. Wright will start working on Phase II along with Ms. Voorhees.  Ms. Portocalis to provide # of current email subscriptions.  Conversation also touched on NIXLE as a means of communication with residents—suggestion made to include an article about NIXLE in the next Messenger.  
D.)
Opening A Business in Medford Brochure:  Ms. Galie & Ms. Cooper agreed to be on a “subcommittee” to review for updates, changes, and other edits as needed. Distribution method to be discussed once the updates are made.  Ms. Galie mentioned that two newer businesses (Game On Arcade & Stokelan Winery) might need to go back to the Zoning Board to amend their approvals---Game On to permit BYOB and the Winery to expand hours.  Ms. Portocalis will consult with the Zoning Board Attorney and the Mayor will talk to the Township Solicitor to ask if there is any alternative other than a full application to the Board, which is costly to the applicants as they would need an Attorney to represent them at the hearing.      

E.)            Pictures & Videos – NJ Film Commission:  Dave Borelli, former photographer for the Central Record, and Jack Hartwig, Planning Board Chair, have volunteered to take or provide photos of any location needed.  Mrs. Burger recommended that a list be prepared of the type of photos/videos the Commission wants to send to Mr. Borelli & Mr. Hartwig.  Ms. Galie read from their website as to the types of locations they would be looking for—which is a bit of everything.  Discussion was here we should focus on historic, the Pine Barrens, dirt roads, and parks.  
F.)
Welcome Bag:  No update--the sub-committee for this project has not yet met.

New Business:
1)
Main Street Lights:  Council has authorized a portion of the federal relief funds to add new lights on Main Street, which will allow for lights to be strung across the street all year round for safety and ambiance.  Ms. Portocalis & the Twp. Engineer had met with the Main Street Businesses Board to review the proposed project.  Actual construction work expected to start next spring; businesses should not be disrupted.  Ms. Cullen indicated the Woman’s Club has discussed a desire to bring winter holiday wreaths to Main Street, and asked if electric would be available if the wreaths are illuminated.  
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2)
Township Website: Is under construction.  The new site could be up and running within 6-8 weeks, as they are transferring existing information & docs from the current website.   

3)
Pickleball Courts:   Construction work is on going.  The new asphalt has to “cure” for about a month before they can be painted and striped.  Ms. Stover reported that the Cranberry Hall Seniors have 2 volunteer coordinators and at least 25 interested in starting a seniors program. Ms. Voorhees also offered to volunteer as an instructor; and will forward rules to Mrs. Burger & Ms. Portocalis.  Mr. Wright suggested benches that were donated to the Township by the Wyngate development be placed at the courts for people waiting to use them. Ms. Portocalis is looking into reservation software given the anticipated demand—Wyngate utilizes software that was free.   

Adjournment: 
Ms. Stover made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:57pm.  Ms. Voorhees seconded.  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 
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